
 

 

Date: 08/07/2022                                                                                                      Time: 3.00 PM 
 

  Minutes 

▪ The meeting started with a silent prayer. 

▪ Secretary Dr. N. Anil Kumar welcomed the executive members. He also thanked 

one and all for the successful conduction of Annual Alumni Meet dated 12th 

March 2022. 

▪ Principal, Fr. Dr. Jolly Andrews reminded the meeting about the coming 

Autonomy revisit which is scheduled on 16th & 17th of July and also about the 

upcoming NAAC revisit. 

▪ Principal mentioned that the Department Alumni meet was successful and 

Annual Alumni meet would have been much more effective if there were more 

head counts. 

▪ Fr. Principal informed the meeting about the latest updates of the college since 

last Annual meet. He also updated the committee that the process of digital tree 

mapping is ongoing.  

▪ Fr. Principal appreciated the team work during the DVV submission for the 

NAAC visit. 

▪ Dr. N. Anilkumar suggested that it would be best practice and much appreciable, 

if individual department can gather at least ten alumni each during the 

forthcoming NAAC visit. 

▪ Bursar, Fr. Vincent N. S thanked the Alumni for financially backing the drinking 

water project in all blocks in the campus. He also informed the meeting that an 

eight-seater electric vehicle is getting ready. 

▪ Fr. Bursar also informed the meeting that, as part of upgraded facilities in the 

campus, we are now ready with electric vehicle charging points. 

▪ Principal Fr. Jolly Andrews, presented the list of latest contributors to the 

Alumni Association. 

▪ Prof. V. P. Anto mentioned about All Kerala group dance competition in honour 

of late Mr. Ramakrishnan (our make-up artist) as an endowment. The estimated 

amount for the same is Rs. 25 lakhs. 



 

 

▪ Dr. N. Anilkumar informed the meeting that contribution to Alumni Trust is 

considered under section 80G of income tax act, which is eligible to tax 

exemption. He also informed that, it needs to be checked with the auditor, if 

more sections of the income tax act will be applicable for tax exemption. 

▪ It was also announced in the meeting that we are planning a nationwide quiz 

competition with a targeted amount of Rs. 15lakhs. We have already reached 

7lakhs. So most probably we may conduct the program by next year. 

▪ It was also confirmed in the meeting that, research scholars who have 

completed Ph.D. from our college will be considered as our alumni.  

▪ A reminder made in the meeting was about the Commerce Alumni Meet 

scheduled for 14th July 2022. 

▪ Mr. Jaison Parekkadan proposed the Vote of Thanks. 


